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PUBLISHER’S FOREWORD 

20th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS IN KYOTO, JAPAN 

The first issue of the International Journal of Multiphase Flow was published in 
October 1973. By the end of 1994, the 20th volume had been completed in a year 
which also saw the successful launch of Annual Reviews in Multiphase Flow, a new 
supplement to the journal’s six regular annual issues. There was therefore cause 
for celebration at the 2nd International Conference on Multiphase Flow, held in 
Kyoto, Japan, in April 1995, when 1.50 internationally renowned scientists attended 
a reception to mark the journal’s success, and the particular contribution of the 
Editor-in-Chief, Professor Gad Hetsroni. Five of the journal’s Associate Editors 
were also able to be present. 

The accompanying photographs show several of the guests at the Swan Banquet 
Hall of the Kyoto International Conference Hall, which proved to be an ideal venue. 
In a short speech, Professor Hetsroni reviewed the journal’s success story to date, 
and looked forward to even greater achievements in the next 20 years. 


